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CRUSTACEA

Beigium - Belgique

(F. Redant)

Biannual sampling (in spring and autumn) of the brown shrimp stock and Its predators
and competitors In the Belgian coastal waters was continued in 1986. Samplings con­
sisted of 15 minutes' hauls with a smaH meshed beam trawl on about 35 Uxed sta­
tions. The investigations included qualitative and quantitative analyses of the epi­
benthic and demersal fauna, and measurements of the length composition of the shrimp
stock.

A study on lang term changes in the exploitation pattern of the Belgian brown shrimp
fishery, covering the period 1967-1986, was started. These investigations, which are
intended to continue in 1987, included the assessment of long term trends in catches,
effort and cpue, and their relationship with physical, biologieal, teehnieal and eco­
nomlc parameters.

Nephrops norvegicus

The sampling of commereial Nephrops landings was continued in order to monitor possi­
ble long term ehanges in the eateh eomposition and the exploitation pattern of the
Norway lobster stock in the Central North Sea (Botney Gut - Silver Pit stock). Up to
1986 no major ehanges in the average length composition of the landings could be de­
tected, except for the "smaHs", whose average length appeared to have deereased by
about 3 mm earapaee length.

A preliminary study, covering a one year period, on the reproduetive eyele of female
Nephrops and on the seasonal behaviour pattern of both male and female Nephrops was
completed in March 1986. The results of these investigations are to be eonfirmed by
a complementary series of observatIons whieh will eontinue until mid-1988.

Canada

(G.P. Ennis)

~ Homarus americanus

Studies on the eeology of lobster larvae have shown that Stage I larvae were most
frequently eaught between 15 m and 30 m depths during dayl1ght but were rarely caught
below 10 m at night. Stage 11 larvae were more searce than Stage I larvae but appea­
red to have a similar day-night pattern. Stage IV larvae were caught almost entirely
at the surfsee, both day and night. Stage 111 were rarely caught; the few


